
 

Number of Pupils and Sports Premium Grant Received 

Lump Sum received £8,000 

Total number of pupils on roll 176 

Amount of Sports Premium received per pupil at £5 per pupil £880 

Total amount of Sports Grant Received £8,880 

Nature of support  2016/2017 

The government is providing additional funding to improve provision of physical education (PE) and 

sport in primary schools. This funding - provided jointly by the Departments for Education, Health 

and Culture, Media and Sport - will be allocated to primary school head teachers.  This funding is 

ring-fenced and therefore can only be spent on provision of PE and sport in schools.                                                                     

The main purpose of the funding is to raise standards of teaching in physical education and increase 

children’s participation in PE and Sport thus ensuring healthier lifestyles. 

This year we intend to spend our money in the following way 

Pupil Premium 2016/2017 

 

Pupil Premium Received: 

 Budget Allocation £8,880 

 Additional Allocation 0 

 Total Allocation £8,880 

  

Expenditure: 

 Development of Subject Leader £640 

 Resources £1,000 

 Support for extracurricular clubs £1,000 

 Teacher Training/Development £1,000 

 Continue MSA – play development £3,409 

 Updating Sports Kits £100 

 Participation in Competitions £150 

 OAA participation (SJ) £1000 

 Cycle training £480 

 

Total Allocated £8,779 

Still to be allocated £101 

 

If you would like more information on how this money is being spent, please contact the 

Headteacher. 

 

Sports Premium Grant:  
Report to Parents: 2016 – 2017 

Overview of the school 



IMPACT OF SPORTS PREMIUM GRANT 2016/2017 

 

 

 2 hours of quality PE across the 

school 

Every class continues to have 2 hours of PE a week.  A sports 

coach delivers one lesson and the other is covered by the class 

teacher. Observations of the lessons show good practice across 

all areas of the curriculum. 

Increased participation in Sports 

We have continued to support all the existing clubs and have 

introduced a general after school club, which facilitates healthy 

lifestyles and active learning.  Numbers have increased over the 

year and it is regularly full 

Improved resources to teach PE 

Resources have been replaced to ensure that all equipment in 

school is safe and other resources have been bought to enhance 

the curriculum.  We now have badminton and tennis nets on the 

playground at break and lunchtimes and these are actively used 

by the children 

New team kits for football 
We have continued to improve the kits for the children so that 

they all have kits available when representing the school. 

Training for Staff 

Teacher training is ongoing, with staff identifying areas that they 

would like training on and training being provided through local 

training centres.  Staff had training on the Fitter Future website 

and completed a trial week ready for its introduction next year. 

Pupil attainment 

Key skills in PE continue to be assessed and areas of strength and 

development are identified.  These are analysed by the subject 

leader and used to inform future planning. 

Developing the role of subject 

leader 

The subject leader took part in pupil voice, observations this year 

and produced a report to governors showing what is covered in 

the PE curriculum across the school and the views of the children 

when it comes to PE 

  


